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Principal’s message 

Welcome to the end of Week 5 and the halfway point of the term. We have had many events over the 
last couple of weeks and our students still have many more to look forward to this term, including cross 
country, performances, work experience, agricultural days, disco, eisteddfod and many more. How 
lucky are we to have such a wide variety of activities on offer to complement the teaching and learning 
activities.  
 
In the staff spotlight this week is Mrs Christina Baldwinson. Originally from West Wyalong, Mrs            
Baldwinson started at TCS in 2000 as a 24-year-old English and HSIE graduate from Charles Sturt      
University, Wagga Wagga. Mrs Baldwinson was a targeted graduate due to her high achievement and 
was given an early placement at Tottenham. Prior to completing university, she undertook a 12-month 
Business Administration course at Williams Business College, North Sydney, and then worked as a legal 
secretary for two years at Circular Quay.  Mrs Baldwinson started her teaching studies through distance 
education whilst working in Sydney and then moved to Wagga Wagga for full-time study in 1997. Mrs 
Baldwinson feels blessed to have "landed" at our wonderful school all those years ago. She loves the     
variety of working in a central school, and the opportunity to be able to guide and teach students of all 
ages across the areas of English, Music, Wellbeing, Aboriginal Education, debating, public speaking 
and drama, and believes "there is something exciting happening every day at Tottenham Central 
School." Mrs Baldwinson is working towards her Highly Accomplished Lead Teacher accreditation 
which is testament to her expert teaching knowledge and experience. She is the leader of both             
Wellbeing and Aboriginal Education in our school and is also part of the Mitchell Network Middle    
Leaders Mentoring Program to develop her leadership skills further. Mrs Baldwinson says she is lucky 
to have landed at Tottenham Central, however Tottenham knows they are the lucky ones to have her. 
When off school grounds, Mrs Baldwinson loves to be involved in many aspects of life in the Tottenham 
community. 
 
In Week 9 this term, we will be holding our Year 5/6 Transition 
meeting for parents. This meeting is to provide further               
information on the transition plan for Year 5/6 students who are 
transitioning to high school in 2024 and 2025. The information 
session will outline how this plan will work and what Year 7 will 
look like for 2024 at Tottenham Central School. Parents will have 
the opportunity to attend classrooms with subject teachers with 
an opportunity to ask questions. Although the information is for 
Year 5/6 parents, everyone is welcome to attend. 
 
Congratulations to our 4 students who competed in the CWA 
Public Speaking competition in Condobolin on Tuesday:            
Annalise, Evelyn, Marty and Bill. It is such an important life skill, 
and we are extremely proud of your efforts. From all reports the 
students spoke confidently and represented our school very 
well. I look forward to hearing your speeches at the end of the 
term.  
 
Just a reminder to parents to please give permission on Sentral for activities and excursions by the due 
date to help in the planning and organising of school events. If your child is not attending an event, 
could you please tick no for permission and that will help in knowing if students are going or not. We 
have also updated our permission note to make it easier to inform of travel information etc.                 
Instructions are available in the newsletter this week. We appreciate your support as we continue to 
improve our processes.  
 
Enjoy your weekend.  
Angie Bush - Principal 
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School news  

Winter uniform orders 
The winter uniform order form is attached to this newsletter. Please review your requirements for your 
child/ren and return your order by June 2. If you require assistance with payment, please contact the 
office—we are happy to help. Thank you. 
 
TCS Fundraiser 
We have again organised a pie drive with Earlyrise Baking Co. this year. We have dealt with them in 
previous years and have always been satisfied with their products and service. Prices have increased 
slightly, but then again, hasn’t everything? This increase is not more profit for TCS, it’s a production 
cost increase passed on to us. 
Please find an order form for the drive at the back of this newsletter. A paper copy has also been sent 
home with each student for those who receive the newsletter electronically. Please pass on order 
forms to family and friends also. 
If more forms are required please contact the office so they can be sent home, or pick one up from the 
front desk or the Post Office. 
 

“Why not stock up for the easiest family meal around and raise funds for your 
school at the same time”  

 
SRC update 
The SRC focus habits for Week 6 are: 
 Assist those with extra challenges 
At your school, there might be students who have a disability, or who are new to speaking the local 
language. Form the habit of being positive towards these students and giving them a few moments of 
your time to assist whenever you can.   
 
   Have a screen-time limit 
Your distraction could be videos, games, or connecting with friends. Form the habit of limiting your 
screen time so that you can balance your life with other things away from the screen. 
 
Sentral parent app update 
We have amended the way parents and carers can give     
additional instructions, especially around the transporting of 
children. You will now see radio buttons that need to be 
completed when giving permission for your child/ren to    
attend activities.  
 
Please also ensure all       
absences are    explained for 
this semester. If you have 
any further questions 
please call the office for    
assistance. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Wiradjuri word 

of the week: 
Budyabudya 

 
Meaning: 
Butterfly 

 
Art credit: Max 

BEAUT Reward recipients for Week 4! 
 

Congratulations to the students who 
received merit and attendance           

certificates! 
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ICAS Assessments  
Tottenham Central School will be participating in the ICAS Assessments 
this year. ICAS is designed to target students’ higher-order thinking and 
problem-solving skills in English, Mathematics, Science, Writing, Spelling 
Bee and Digital Technologies. Every student who registers will receive a 
printed certificate and an online results report. If you would like your child 
to participate in any of the subjects, please visit the online Parent           
Payment System to make a direct payment to UNSW Global. Payments 
are not made to the school. Further information can be found in this 
newsletter. 

 
TCS P&C 200 Club 
Thank you to everyone who supported the P&C 200 Club. The money raised went to purchasing Lego 
for the students to use at recess one day a week. The P&C presented the Lego to the students at our 
Monday morning assembly. The students loved exploring, building and playing.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
CWA Public Speaking  
On Tuesday this week, four of our primary students commendably 
represented our school at the annual CWA Public Speaking     
Competition in Condobolin. Annalise’s topic was “Spiders”, Evelyn’s 
topic was “Nicknames”, Marty’s topic was “Cleaning my room” and 
Bill’s topic was “Speed”.  

Our students performed well, learned a lot and look forward to 
more public speaking activities in the future. 

Primary news  
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WELLBEING AND MUSIC AROUND THE SCHOOL  
 
As we near the end of Week 5, Term 2, the school is a busy place regarding    
Eisteddfod and choir rehearsals for upcoming performances. On Wednesday,  
June 7, all classes from Kindergarten to Year 6 will be travelling by coach to the 
annual Dubbo Eisteddfod at the Dubbo Regional Theatre. The K-2 class will be 

performing “The Wheels on the Bus” on boomwhackers and various percussion instruments, the Year 
3/4 class will be performing “Russian Dance” on untuned percussion instruments, and the Year 5/6 
class will be performing “Radesky March” on untuned percussion instruments. 
 
On Thursday, June 22 these class groups will be performing their eisteddfod pieces at our school      
assembly. Our wonderful choir will also have an amazing performance at the assembly too – and have 
been enthusiastically practising during Tuesday lunch time “Choir Club” in preparation. 
 
Wellbeing activities in line with The Resilience Project have also been engaging students across the 
school. From random acts of kindness, participating in the ‘warm fuzzies’ game, writing notes in their 
happiness jars or undertaking meditation and chair yoga, our wellbeing activities have been well     
received by all students.                                                                      
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Gobondery/NARRAF and WSSA Trials 

Gobondery/NARRAF Cross Country 
Good luck to the primary students participating in the Gobondery/NARRAF Cross Country trials at 
Peak Hill tomorrow. Students need to be at the Peak Hill golf course by 9:45 am ready to walk the 
course at 10am. Students need to wear their sports uniform. Mrs Radford will be the team manager at 
the trials. Please let Mrs Radford know when you will be leaving the trials with your child/ren. Canteen 
menu for the day included in this newsletter. 
 
PSSA Soccer Knockout 
Congratulations to the girls and boys PSSA soccer teams who 
played Narromine Public School at Narromine yesterday. Although 
the girls team were defeated, our boys team were successful and 
have made it to the next round! All children tried their best and 
demonstrated fantastic sportsmanship. Thank you to those parents 
and grandparents who transported and supported the students. 
 
Central Schools Rugby League 
This week Ben, Connor , Billy and Elijah participated in the Central 
Schools   Rugby League competition as part of a combined team 
with students from Trangie Central, Yeoval Central, Trundle Central,         
Tullamore Central and Peak Hill Central. All boys played well,             
developing many skills throughout the day. Thank you to Kristy   
Simpson who assisted with transportation. 

Sport news  

Sport Trial date Venue Nomination 
date 

Notification 
date to school 

Gobondery/NARRAF 
or WSSA Trial 

Secondary Boys 
Tennis 

9 June Bathurst 5 June 30 May WSSA Trial 

Primary Golf 26 June Mudgee 16 June 8 June WSSA Trial 

Carnival/Trials Venue Date 

Gobondery/NARRAF Cross Country Peak Hill Friday 26 May 

WSSA Cross Country Orange Wednesday 14 June 

Gobondery/NARRAF Soccer gala day Trangie Friday 16 June 

Secondary gala day Trundle Wednesday 28 June 
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Secondary news 

  Secondary Assessment  
Schedule 

 

Week due Stage 4 Stage 5 Stage 6 

Term 2 
Week 6 

N/A Work Education Year 11 - N/A 
Year 12 -  N/A 

Work Placement 
Next week, Maddi and Bailey will be completing work placements in Dubbo as part of their 
Primary Industries and Hospitality courses. Maddi will be working at Skinners Dairy and      
Bailey will be at Lavish Coffee and Cuisine. 
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Other news  
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Tottenham Football Club update 
 
TFC First match of the season: Sportsmanship Award - Saturday 6

th
 May 

 
Sportsmanship is such an important attribute that we hope to see in our Club.  At our first match at Warren, the 
Coaches wanted to let everyone know how incredibly well each of our socceroos played.  Running, smiles, those    
gorgeous faces exerting so much energy on the field and the consistent effort so many of our new players put into 

their matches! Mums & Dads be so so proud   
 
Our first player recognised for their sportsmanship was a TFC player new to our club, her first match today after    
having attended only one training so far. She covered the field, shared the ball, was part of the play in attack and   
defence, a standout on the field. Then she took a fall and hit her head as she landed. But determined, after a short 
break she was back next to Coach Brett ready to go back on & play again. Katie - brilliant job, you are our             
sportsperson of the day! 
 

TFC Second match of the season: Sportsmanship Award - Saturday 13
th

 May 
 
What an incredibly hot day it was for a winter sport when we played at Nyngan on Saturday. Hoping everyone        

recovered well after such great matches ! ⚽ TFC awarded two sportsmanship awards this week. 
 
The first to the entire Mids team with 4 players brand new to soccer and a couple having moved up to Mids this    
season. Saturday’s TEAM play was 100% on the previous week. You guys came together and played soccer as if 
you've been playing together all of last season too! Hi-5s and pats on the backs for every single one of you! We even 
have had feedback from a Ref (who we all know), very excited about the talent that he sees on the field. To our Mids 
- brilliant, keep it up team!! 
 
And another stand out this week was a new player to soccer. Lilly-Ann, as a newbie you certainly didn't look out of 
place. Always in position and your defence was rock solid. Lilly-Ann even got a comment from her Nyngan            
opponent, saying she was a great defender. Picked up an injury from an accidental hand ball but manned up and   
finished the day on a high. Well done Lilly-Ann! 
 

 
 
     See you all at Nyngan. Kick off begins at 9.00am! 

Other news  
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Principal Mrs Angela Bush 
 
Assistant Principal (rel) Mrs Meggan Adam 
Assistant Principal / Curriculum Instruction               
Ms Danielle Allen 
             
Head Teacher Secondary Studies Mrs Sarah Lindsay 
  
P&C President Mrs Sharon Medcalf 
  
Tottenham Central School 
42 Merilba Street  
Tottenham 
NSW 2873 
 
Phone: 02 68924006 
E-mail: tottenham-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
We are on the web and Facebook: 
 
www.tottenham-c.schools.nsw.edu.au 
 

Your say 
You are encouraged to use this space to give us any                
feedback on things which you feel you need to: 
Congratulate a student, teacher or parent, let us 
know what you think of the newsletter format, make 
a suggestion or request. 
_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________ 

Signed:___________________________________ 


 

Contact us 

We would like to pay our respects and acknowledge the traditional custodians of the land, and also pay respect to Elders both past and present. 

Calendar 

WEEK 
5 

22 23 
 
Oxley CWA 
Speaking—
Condobolin 

24 
 
PSSA Soccer 
knockout boys/
girls - N/mine 
 
Central Schools 
Rugby League - 

25 
 
Central Schools 
Rugby League - 
Dubbo U14’s 

26 
 
GN Cross Country - 
PH 

WEEK 
6 

29 
 
 

30 
 
 

31 
 
K-2  excursion 
 
Year 7-10 Ag Day 

1 June 2 
 
P&C Disco 

WEEK 
7 

5 6 7 
 
K-6 Eisteddfod 

8 9 
Secondary boys 
tennis 

WEEK 
8 

12 13 14 
 
WSSA Cross 
Country—Orange 

15 16 
 
GN Soccer Gala Day 
-Trangie 

WEEK 
9 

19 20 
 
5/6 Parent        
transition     
meeting 3pm 

21 22 
 
Grandfriends 
lunch 1pm 
 
Assembly 2pm 
 
P&C meeting 

23 

WEEK 
10 

26 
 
PSSA Golf 

27 28 
 
Secondary Gala 
Day—Trundle 

29 30 
 
Last day of T2 
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